
REGISTRAR’S REPORT TO AREA 53 ASSEMBLY 

June 5, 2022 

 

Effort continues to find those groups operating only virtually in our Area. Currently 11 virtual only groups 
geographically based in Area 53 are registered with the General Service Office (GSO). I have identified 
14 other groups geographically based in our Area that are operating only virtually that are not registered 
with GSO. The hope is these new groups can be assisted by the services of the GSO in fulfilling our 
primary purpose – to carry the A.A. message to the still suffering alcoholic. 
 
An updated listing of all ACTIVE groups as of May 7, 2022 has been provided to the web admin team for 
publication on the website's group listing page, and district pages. Also, and updated trifold was furnished 
to the web admin team for publication on the website's CONTACT page. 
 
I have been involved in planning and executing registration efforts for our Assembly today. Thank you 
web admin team for again providing the online registration tool to Area 53 members! 
 
Secretary Chris J. was provided an updated listing of all active group contacts in Area 53. 
 
I have continued to work with DCMs in updating their district's group information. 
 
Respectfully, 
 
Dan S. 
Area 53 Registrar, Panel 71 


